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CULTURAL DIVERSITY ADVISORY COI'.IMITTEE
MEETING I'IINUTES

November 22, 1991

Hai Nguyen, Joyce Felton, Bill Nevel 1,
Paul Headley, Kathy Mirabile (recording

Ang i e Si fuentez,
secretary)

Participants:

I.

?

The commi tt ee
cul turali scussed the jdea of making l'lLK Day an educatjonal

Some ideas that were discussed are:cel ebrati on .

a. Have a ootluck with foods from different cultures.
b. P1 ay the video from Clergy and Laity Concern (CALC) throughout

the day for employees to view.
c. Set up a bul I eti n board di spl ayi ng the hi story of MLK and

diversity issues in Lane County and/or 0regon.

The committee should develop some action plans to discuss at the next
meet i ng .

Communitv Involvement: In order to develop networking, commjttee
members should try to become active in community events. Through this
participation, the District can get more involved in recruiting efforts
and trai ni ng opportunities.

Eill is participating in a group of personnel admjnistrators from Lane
County, Eugene, Springfield, El,lEB, SUB, and the Forest Servjce who are
working on cultural diversity issues. Beginning in January, the group
wjll meet at the Amazon Community Center to teach people how to apply
for positions at the above mentioned organizations. The program is
primarily geared toward the ninority community and will last for about
four months. If CDAC members are jnterested in doing a presentation,
iet Bill know.

Joyce is participating in a "Women jn Transjtjon" program through LCC.
It teaches women how to get into jobs that have been traditionaliy
mal e-domi nated .

Cultural Djversity Trajnjnq: Eill and Angie wil l be holding two
cultural diversity workshops (December 3 and December 5) for the 15 new
employees h'ired after the initial training which was held jn the fall.
Joe Rivera, who has done a lot of this type of training, will be aguest. He will be able to give suggestions and comments to help
upgrade future trai n i ng.

Soanish Class Uodate: The Request for Proposal for a spanish
instructor should be back the first week of December. The best person
available will be hired to do the traininq.
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